## December 15, 1966

Only three were present at the Planning Board Meeting on December 15th., Byron Butterfield, Charles Gilmore and Harold Grant.

Charles Gilmore reported that the asking price on the 39 acres owned by Bryer on P leasant Street was about \$1,000.00 an acre.

There was further discussion on the Hilton road situation. Byron said he would compose a letter to Roger Hilton about this matter, making suggestions that Roger direct a letter to the Town requesting what steps he should take to secure acceptance of the roads, so that they could be voted on at the next Town Meeting.

Secretary Pro Tem

Only 3 were present at the Planning Board Meeting Dec. 15th; Charles Isilmores Wear Mildred, Byron Butterfield and myself. Chas. Hilmore reported that the asking price on the 39 acres owned by Bryer on Pleasant St. was about 1,000 an acre. There was further discussion on the Hilton road situation. Byron said he would compose a letter to Roger Filter about this matter, making suggestions that Roger direct a letter to the Frien requesting what steps he should take to secure acaptance of the roads, so that they could be voted on at the next Town meeting. For your information since the meeting Beyron, Humphrey, and myself went over the Hillin land, and made measurements of the width of the roads, which have a right of roay, of 30th. My own impression of the developments Evas very good, and if the roads are in good Shape the Town should accept them. There are several questions that Hilton will have to mounes on the rightrof-way deal with Cole, and if

they are in order, hopefully with our support this whole matter could be settled soon. This was a trief meeting, Sorry more were unable to attend. This is a trad month for meeting of all kinds.

It meetings of all kinds.

Of the you have a Meny Christmas.

Ofthe you have a Meny Christmas.